
4	

Dear ones,	

     I trust that you had a wonderful and blessed holidays. Rose and I went to her aunts in 
Pennsylvania for Thanksgiving. it was good for Rose te be with her 94 year old aunt and the 
rest of the famly.  Like always there were lots of family menbers present for that special day 
and of course lots of good food. I had made two good home made apple pies. While there I 
had a Bible study with the girlfriend of Rose’s cousin, named Candace Marie. For over an 
hour she looked at every verse that I quoted for her her. She kept on saying ‘’ I did not know 
that. ‘’ Then she invited Rose and I to come to her house so we could continue the study in 
her home.  The following day we went to her place and continued our Bible study.  I told her 
about the Lord’s Church and gave her all the information, also the preacher’s name, and 
phone nuumber. Since she is to move, she may start attending there.  Later on that day I sent 
her a Bible correspondance course and am  praying that she will obey the gospel soon.                                                                                                                                    	

    Janet Price is a friend of sister Colette Chao who invited her to participate to our Sunday 
worship on Zoom. She was born in Wales, is   married to a Tunisian man, pilot for Saudi 
Arabia Airlines., Being Muslim, he is extrimely hard with her and won’t allow her anymore to 
participate to any Bible study. I send her Bible material so she can study for herself when he 
is not around.	

   Gary Deloach is the bank teller at our bank. When I first met him  he spoke a few French 
words. When he found out that I am a missionary he began to show an interest because of 
things that I told him about the Bible. Since it was holidays I gave him a book about the 
Bible. He appreciated the gift and told me ‘’ That he would read it.’’ The following time I 
went to the bank i asked him to give me his email address and that I would send him a free 
Bible course. He is wanting to learn more about the Bible so I told him ‘’that I was available 
anytime to study the Bible with Him.’’ 	
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    For holidays we went down to South Carolina at the Disney Hilton Island resort where our 
son and daugther in law invited us to spent five days vacation with them, our grandchildren, 
and my sister  !  It was great, especially to be with our grandchildren altogether. After our 
time there we went to my sister’s to spent Christmas together.  I cooked some for my sister 
while there. On Sunday I taught the Bible class and preached for the Ellabell congregation 
since they planned to have a fellowship meal afterwards, we stayed for it.  Rose and I took 
Chocolate truffles from France to share with everyone. From my sister’s place to Newark 
Delaware it takes 12 hours so we decided to stop for the night and arrived safely home the 
next day.	

     I have been invited to teach some classes on Evangelism on Wednesday evening at 
Greenbank, without hesitation I said  ‘’Yes.’’ While in Savannah I contacted the Haitian 
brother that wanted me to help him to start a French Bible School in Florida.  After talking to 
him we mutually decided that I will be doing it by Zoom.	

    The Sunset International Bible Institue invited Rose and I to be honored for our  so far 44 
years of mission work in the French World ! It was a good surprise and we  appreciate the 
invitation and the SIBI are taking care of all the expenses. 	

    In regard to our support we have lost more and more support but we will continue on 
trusting  tht God will provide. We want to thank all of you who are continuing to supporting 
us spiritually and financially. 	

     It is our prayer that 2024 will be a blessed year for all of You.	

  In Him,	

    Roland


